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________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s Report 

Good to be back 

It is great to be feeling a little better and be back at work. Thank you to the Assistant Principals Mr Sheridan, Ms 

Williams and Ms Tilney who did a wonderful job dealing with urgent matters in my absence. Thank you also to 

all of the parents who sent kind wishes for my recovery – it is very much appreciated.  

 

Stage 3 Camp 

Last week our Stage 3 students had a wonderful three days at camp. Despite the very challenging weather to 

kick off the first day at camp, the staff at Milson Island provided an excellent program of activities and both 

teachers and students reported they had an enjoyable time. Thank you to Mr Sheridan for coordinating the 

camp and to Mr Sheridan, Ms De Palo, Ms Moore and Ms Besson for giving up their personal time to attend.  

   

Year 6 Mini-Fete 

We are looking forward to the Year 6 Mini-Fete being held tomorrow. The Year 6 students have done a 

fantastic job planning and preparing their stalls and it should be a great event for all students K-6 to enjoy! 

Thank you to Ms De Palo and Ms Moore for assisting the students to coordinate their stalls.  

 

Presentation Day 

Our annual Presentation Day will be held next Thursday 13 December in the school hall, commencing at 9.30 

a.m. for Years 3-6 students and 11.30 a.m. for Kindergarten -Year 2 students. We are looking forward to this 

opportunity to acknowledge the achievements of students this year. Parents of students who will be receiving 

awards have been sent invitations via their children. We respectfully request that parents attending remain for 

the duration of the assembly and regret that, due to space limitations in the hall, we are only able to invite 

parents of students receiving awards to attend.   

 

Supplies for 2019 

This week all families will receive a list of stationery supplies for 2019 so that these can be organised over the 

holiday break. Families can take advantage of the ‘Back to School’ specials and have these items ready for the 

DATE EVENT 
Fridays 
 

Swimming  

Thursday 13 December Presentation Day 

  

NOTES SENT HOME 

Tuesday 3 December Year 6 Farewell – Year 6 

Wednesday 4 December 

NPS Carols Night 2018 – Whole School  
Supply List for Years 1 and 2 2019 – Years 1 and 2 
Supply List for Years 3 and 4 2019 – Years 3 and 4 
Supply List for Years 5 and 6 2019 – Years 5 and 6 

Email: normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Phone: 9489 1152      Fax: 9489 3257 

mailto:normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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start of the school year. Please note the 2019 Kindergarten supplies list will be posted with Best Start Interview 

information before the end of term.  

 

Textbook Order Forms  

This week all families will receive a note regarding textbooks for 2019 and how to order these. Please look out 

for this note. Please note that there are no textbook requirements for Stage 3.  

 

Student Reports 

During this term teachers have been preparing Semester 2 student reports. These reports will be sent home in 

sealed envelopes on Monday 17 December. Please look out for your child’s report on this day. 

Student Leavers & Classes 2019 

If your K-5 child will be leaving Normanhurst PS next year and you have not yet informed us, please do so as 

soon as possible so we can ascertain exact numbers for next year. Please note planning processes for 2019 

classes are now well underway and we are thus not able to accept any further requests regarding class 

placements.  

 

Term 4 Invoices  

Term invoices are now overdue. We request that parents / carers who have not made payments for excursions 

or events that their children have participated in this year do so as soon as possible.   

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

During this fortnight all classes are revising expectations for using the library and how our three values relate to 

this setting.  

 

Kind regards, 

 

Amber Gorrell 

Principal 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Year 6 Mini Fete 
 
The Year 6 Mini Fete is this Thursday 6 December and all students are to 

wear their full sports uniform. There will be a variety of different stalls and 

activities run by Year 6 students for all to enjoy. Food and activities at stalls 

will range in price from roughly 50c-$3. Students are encouraged to bring 

small change so they may participate on the day. We recommended that 

students bring at least $10 so they can visit a range of different stalls. All 

money must be brought in a wallet, purse or zip lock bag that is clearly 

labelled with student name and class.   

 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 

P&C News 
 

   www.npspandc.com 

   http://www.facebook.com/NormanhurstPublicPC 
 
Another productive P & C meeting on Monday night, despite a small representation of our parent body.  Main 

topic for discussion was the suggestions put forward for our budget plan and we were able to vote on agenda 

items from the Week 6 newsletter.  Please see below: 

1. That the P & C agree to fund robotics and/or coding equipment to the value of $10,000.  This 

item has been raised by the staff as an item they would like to see introduced into the regular 

curriculum starting in 2019. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjb-56f1oTfAhUQf30KHfTTBOEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://groves.christian.college/2018/11/upcoming-mini-fete-for-years-3-6/&psig=AOvVaw0xLFxSfBHmjsnATuR3tVgN&ust=1543961310832464
http://www.npspandc.com/
http://www.facebook.com/NormanhurstPublicPC
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APPROVED – It will be exciting to see this implemented into our curriculum in 2019! 

2. That the P & C adopt a budget for expenditure for the 2019 calendar year.   

Budget $25000 - $30000, as similar to last year.  We hope to marry up some of our priority list (from the 

suggestions box) to specific fundraisers – this will be decided more definitively at the next meeting in 

Week 3 of Term 1. 

3. That the P & C agree to a short and long term priority list for our budget to be allocated 

towards.  

Items from our suggestions box were discussed for this, but by no means is this a final list – keep your 

suggestions coming! 

Short term priorities included: 1-2 Smartboards, large Fan for the school hall, employment of an 

additional groundskeeper (value to be decided), 2 morning teas for 2019 to the value of $150, Shade for 

the senior playground, seating and landscaping for the K-2 playground, $500 commitment towards a 

staff appreciation dinner. 

Long term priorities: Resurfacing of the top oval with a multipurpose court, another class set of iPads 

I’d like to thank Ellie, Kaarin and Ian who will be looking into grants for us to achieve a larger 

landscaping budget for our K-2 playground, defibrillator for our school and potentially an 

amphitheatre/hall extension – if this is at all possible!  

Quotes will be sought for replacement or re-spraying of the K-2 Bathroom doors to refresh that zone.  If 

any parents within the school have contacts or expertise in this line, please contact me so we can 

arrange a quote to do this. 

It is noted that P & C have previously made a commitment of $20000 towards soft fall for the K-2 

playground, we will ensure this accounted for in our budget . 

4. That the P & C agree to a grounds maintenance funding allocation and implement a strategy 

to improve volunteer rates at working bees.  

A $500 per term allocation has been APPROVED.  Our strategy to improve volunteer rates includes 

advertisement of the working bee dates at the beginning of next year and reminders to be sent through 

class parents to encourage attendance prior to the bee. Within our $500 budget, a BBQ will be hosted at 

the end of each working bee which also makes this a more social occasion. 

5. That the P & C collaborate with the school to implement an advertising strategy for 

sponsorship by local businesses for fundraising events at our school. 

A positive response to this motion, I will discuss our options with Ms Gorrell to ensure that we can 

approve a strategy that conforms to our school policy and Department of Education framework. Our goal 

is to offset some of the costs involved in running our fundraising events. 

 

I’m pleased to welcome Linda Young to our uniform shop sub-committee.  Nominations are still open for a 

Secretary.  This is an essential role for us to fill, please put your name forward to a committee member if you 

feel you could take on this position in 2019.  Thank you to Uldouz Van Eenoo who stepped in to minute our 

meeting last night. 

 

Melissa Logan 

P&C President 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Uniform Shop 
 
As we farewell our long-term volunteers Leigh Hudson and Lucie Leslie who have contributed their love and 

time in the Uniform Shop in the past 7 years, we are also delighted to announce that we have a new volunteer 

Cherry Zeng who jumps on board to coordinate our Uniform Shop in 2019. 

 

Cherry has been working with Leigh in the last two terms and she will continue on in the new year. 

 

Uniform Shop is run by NPS P&C, and this sub-committee is comprised of 5 volunteers that manages its 

decision making and normal operations, and meet once a term to discuss any relevant issues. Currently we 

have Cherry as our co-ordinator and Jasmine as our treasurer, we would like to call out for anyone who has 

passion and love for our school uniform. 
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If you have couple of hours to spare each week/month please let us know. We still need people to help in below 

areas: 

 Every Friday Morning (8:15-9:15) to help in the shop 

 Ordering and Stock Count of Uniform 

 Organise and tidy pre-loved area once a month 

 Communication to wider parent community of latest news in uniform shop 

 Present Uniform Shop in P&C Meetings 

If this sounds like you, please don’t hesitate to put your hand up. Any questions, please give Cherry a ring on 

0452 198 170 or email clothingpool@npspandc.com 

Last but not least, thank you again to Leigh and Lucie for your contribution to the school. All the best! 

 

Cherry Zeng 

NPS Uniform Shop Coordinator 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Canteen News 
 
Congratulations to Gemma M from class  1/2B who won 4th prize in the 

Fresh For Kids Canteen Campaign we participated in last term. She won 

this lovely Tupperware Lunch pack. 

 

We only have a few more weeks left this term so just a reminder that the 

last day of trade is Wednesday 19 December and we will be limited in the 

varieties of food available due to clearing out the fridges for the Summer 

break. Please accept our apologies in advance if you cannot order your 

favourite food. 

 

From Week 9 we will also include a little pre-Christmas giveaway (until 

sold out) in every lunch order received so keep your orders up!  

 

Canteen Volunteer Vacancies 

Have you got an hour (or two) to spare on a Wednesday, Thursday or 

Friday... We would Love your Help Please?!  

 

The vacant volunteer shifts left in the last few weeks are: 

 

● Thursday 6th December CANTEEN CLOSED - due to Year 6 Mini Fete 

● Wednesday 12th December 9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Thursday 13th December 9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. 

● Thursday 13th December 11.00 a.m. - 1.30 p.m. 

● Wednesday 19th December 9.00 a.m. - 10.00 a.m. - LAST DAY of Term 

● Wednesday 19th December 11.00 a.m. - 1.30 p.m. 

 

Please use your regular sign-in procedure. You can find these rosters at www.school24.net.au 

If these don’t suit you, but you are available at other times, let us know, we can work something out. 

 

Note: If you are unable to work a shift (you committed to) for whatever reason, please send my mobile a text 

message or email Lisa canteen@npspandc.com and we can log in to take you off that shift. Unfortunately the 

system does not allow Parents to ‘delete’ once you have hit ‘register’. We appreciate your time and understand 

emergencies happen but please just keep us informed, thank you. 

 

You will also receive a coffee voucher for Number 38 Cafe (down by the train station) to say “Thank You” and at 

the end of the Term you go into the draw for your Child to win a $20 Canteen top-up to your School24 account 

(Winners will be announced in this Newsletter.) 

mailto:clothingpool@npspandc.com
http://www.school24.net.au/
mailto:canteen@npspandc.com
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     K – 2 Royal Blue                             3 – 6 Red 

 

As your new Canteen Co-ordinator please contact me with anything you wish to share about your School 

Canteen experience, I would love to hear from you. 

 
Cheers, 
 

Bonita Chan 

Canteen Coordinator 

Mobile: 0414 505 800 
canteencommittee@npspandc.com 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

P&C Social and Fundraising 
 

Tea Towel Fundraiser  

Excuse my faux pas! I have just realised that I notified you of incorrect printing colours on the initial order form. 

The K-2 tea towel will be delivered in Royal Blue & the 3-6 tea towel will be printed in Red. If this is a problem, 

please let me know today, and I can organise a refund. They will be of the highest quality 100% cotton. The 

design is completely unique as shown below and all proceeds will go towards enhancing our children’s learning 

environment. We have had an overwhelming response and I will be making another small order only for those 

who have sent in their order forms or contacted me by today – Wednesday 5 December. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Emma Veale 
emmav77@optusnet.com.au 
0410 440 664 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:canteencommittee@npspandc.com
mailto:emmav77@optusnet.com.au
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___________________________________________________________________________________ 

NPS Band News 
 

Term 4 Parent Band Roster for Weeks 8 and 9: 

Thu 29 Nov Concert Band 7.20 – 8.40 NO BAND due to Camp  

Thu 29 Nov Training Band 12.50 – 2.00  Kirralie Fogarty 

Fri 30 Nov Intermediate Band 12.50 – 2.00 Miriam Papantoniou 

Mon 3 Dec Training Band 7.20 – 8.40 Jason Ives 

Mon 3 Dec Concert Band 12.50 – 2.00 Kyoko van der Woude 

Wed 5 Dec Intermediate Band 7.20 – 8.40 Bob Cowan 

Thu 6 Dec Concert Band 7.20 – 8.40 Jason Ives 

Thu 6 Dec Training Band 12.50 – 2.00 NO BAND due to Mini Fete 

Fri 7 Dec Intermediate & Training Band 12.50 – 2.00 Cate Riley 

Mon 10 Dec Training & Intermediate Band 7.20 – 8.40 Caroline Mulligan 

Mon 10 Dec Concert Band 12.50 – 2.00 Davina Gill 

OTHER BAND DATES for your DIARIES 

SUPER BAND Reherasal 

Training Band and Intermediate Band will have combined rehearsals on Friday 7 Dec at lunchtime and Monday 

10 Dec before school.  If this is not your usual rehearsal day please ensure your child has their instrument with 

them on those days. 

 

Tuesday 11 Dec  Christmas Concert 

Super Band playing ‘Three Carols for a Celebration’  

CB playing ‘Mary’s Boy Child’  

Thursday 13 Dec Presentation Day  

CB performing at both assemblies  

(Raiders March, Canyonlands, National Anthem and School Song)  

Friday 14 Dec  Macca’s breakfast  

 

Please ensure if you are currently in Band but not intending to return for 2019 that you advise the Band 

Committee by the end of Week 7. 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

NPS Parent Prayer Group 
 

The NPS Parent Prayer Group is meeting on Friday 7 December to pray for the school, children, and staff at 

Normanhurst Public School. We are an interdenominational Christian group and we would love you to join us 

from 9:00 am - 9:30 am meeting outside the school canteen. Younger siblings welcome.  

 

For further details please contact Emma Kulinitsch on 0408 238 115 or Mercy Machavarapu on 0421 212 644. 

We look forward to seeing you there. Please remember to sign in at the office and grab a visitors badge. 

 
Kind regards 
 
Emma and Mercy 
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Normanhurst Public School 
Term 4 Calendar - 2018 

MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT SUN 

WEEK 1 

 
 
 
 

15 OCT 

 
 
 
 

16 OCT 

 
 
 
 
17 OCT 

 
 
 
 
18 OCT 

Swimming 
Commences 

 
 
19 OCT 

 
 
 
 
20 OCT 

 
 
 
 

21 OCT 

WEEK 2 

BAND AGM 
 8.00 P.M. 

 
 
 
 

22 OCT 

 
 
 
 
 
 

23 OCT 

School Tour 
9.15 a.m. 

 
 
 
 
24 OCT 

K-2 ASSEMBLY 
 
 
 
 
 
25 OCT 

Swimming Day 
BANDANA DAY  

Staff 
Appreciation 

Dinner  
7.00 p.m. 

26 OCT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
27 OCT 

 
 
 
 
 
 

28 OCT 

WEEK 3 

P&C Meeting  
7.30 p.m. AGM 

 
 
 

                   29 OCT 

STAGE 2 
SCIENCE 

INCURSION (IN 
HALL ALL DAY) 

 
30 OCT 

SRC Meeting 
 
 
 

 
31 OCT 

3-6 ASSEMBLY 
MUSIC COUNT 

US IN 
Band Info Night 

 
1 NOV 

Swimming Day 
 
 

 
 

2 NOV 

 
 
 
 

 
3 NOV 

 
 
 
 
 

4 NOV 

WEEK 4 

 
 

 
 
 

5 NOV 

YEAR 2 
EXCURSION 

SCHOOL HOUSE 
 
 

6 NOV 

YEAR 1 
EXCURSION 

SCHOOL HOUSE 
 
 

7 NOV 

K-6 ASSEMBLY 
KINDY 2019 
TRANSITION 
MORNING 

9.15-11 A.M. 
8 NOV 

Swimming Day 
 
 
 
 

9 NOV 

 
 
 
 
 

10 NOV 

 
 
 
 
 

11 NOV 

WEEK 5 

 
 
 
 
 

12 NOV 

KINDY 2019 
TRANSITION 

MORNING 9.15-
11 A.M. 

 
13 NOV 

SCHOOL CHESS 
TOURNAMENT 

 
 

 
14 NOV 

K-2 ASSEMBLY 
NORMAN- 

HURST BOYS 
HIGH SCHOOL 

VISIT 
15 NOV 

Swimming Day  
Obstacle-A-

thon 
Band Showcase 

 
16 NOV 

 
 
 
 
 

17 NOV 

BAND MOVIE 
FUNDRAISER –

HORNSBY 
 
 

18 NOV 

WEEK 6 

KINDY 2019 
TRANSITION 
MORNING  

9.15-11 A.M. 
 

19 NOV 

STAGE 2 
INCURSION: 

LESSONS 
AFLOAT 

 
20 NOV 

STAGE 3 
INTERRELATE 
THANK YOU 

MORNING TEA 
 

21 NOV 

3-6 ASSEMBLY 
STAGE 3 

INTERRELATE 
 
 

22 NOV 

Swimming Day 
  

 
 
 

23 NOV 

 
Working Bee 

WARATAH 
2 – 5 p.m. 

 
24 NOV 

 
 
 
 
 

25 NOV 

WEEK 7 

LEADER SPEECHES 
GIRLS 

KT,KR,K/1V 
PANTOMIME 

26 NOV 

LEADER 
SPEECHES BOYS 

 
 

27 NOV 

STAGE 3 CAMP 
 
 
 

28 NOV 

NO ASSEMBLY 
STAGE 3 CAMP 

 
 

29 NOV 

No Swimming 
STAGE 3 CAMP 

1G/1K/1B 
PANTOMIME 

30 NOV 

 
 
 
 

1 DEC 

 
 
 
 

2 DEC 

WEEK 8 

Year 5 
 INTERRELATE 
P&C MEETING 

7.30PM 
 

3 DEC 

2B/2I/2M 
PANTOMIME 

Year 6 
INTERRELATE 

 
 

4 DEC 

School Tour 
9.15 a.m. 
Swimming 

Make Up Day 
 
 

5 DEC 

NO ASSEMBLY 
YEAR 6 MINI-

FETE 
 
 

6 DEC 

Swimming Day  
 

 
 
 

7 DEC 

 
 
 
 
 

8 DEC 

 
 
 
 
 

9 DEC 

WEEK 9 

 
 
 
 
 
 

10 DEC 

CAROLS NIGHT 
 

 
 
 
 

11 DEC 

 
XMAS 

SCRIPTURE 
SERVICE 

 
 

12 DEC 

PRESENTATION 
DAY 

 
 

 
 

13 DEC 

Last week of 
Swimming 

 
BAND 

BREAKFAST 
 

14 DEC 

 
 

 
 
 

 
15 DEC 

 
 
 
 
 
 

16 DEC 

WEEK 10 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
Reports home to 

parents 
 
 

17 DEC 

TALENT QUEST 
 
 
 
 

18 DEC 

LAST DAY FOR 
STUDENTS 

 
 
 

19 DEC 

STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 

DAY 
 
 

20 DEC 

STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 

DAY 
 
 

21 DEC 

 
 
 
 
 

22 DEC 

 
 
 
 
 

23 DEC 


